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Kick tires at 7:00 pm 

Meeting begins 7:30 pm 
Need to be out of there by 10:00 pm 

 
All V8 meetings will be at the Stow Community Center 

3800 Graham Road 
Stow, Ohio 

 

 

Headliner 
The Newsletter of the 

Northern Ohio Regional group no. 20 

What a great way to ap-
proach the year’s closing. 
Our October 19 speaker, Pre-
ston Buchtel, revved up our 
thinking and dreaming 
about our own special flat-
head garage so we can pur-
sue our design fantasies 
over the winter months, and 
Barbara Soltis teamed up 

with Dave and Nancy Collette for a beautiful Fall Foliage Tour of eastern Pennsyl-
vania and a visit to a well-hidden, but super, private car collection. 
              But, as they say on the late night television commercials, “Wait! There’s 
more!”  The big November 16 meeting is coming up!  First, we are all looking 
forward to the “Ford Memorabilia” to be program presented by our own Bill 
Cassidy who is known nationally for his memorabilia collection and his collective 
memory of things Ford!  Speaking of memory, some may recall the relatively re-
cent V-8 Times article featuring Bill and his collection. Second, we will be electing 
our officers for 2008. The slate: President, Foster Buchtel; Vice President, Don 
Clink; Secretary, Neal Garland; Treasurer, Anne Davis; and Board, Ken Canank-
amp, Jeep Iacobucci, Bill Royer, John Swigart, and Alex Stall. Come ready to be 
informed and to vote! 
              As noted elsewhere in this Headliner, the December Program has been 
arranged by John and Pat Swigart: our annual Christmas Party/Installation/
Recognition Dinner on December 8 at Das Dutch Kitchen on Rt. 30 in Dalton. 
Please let Pat or John know that you will be attending, and send in your check no 
later than November 30. I don’t know about you folks, but I have already started 
making room for both a sumptuous Thanksgiving Dinner, followed by our Decem-
ber 8 table-straining Amish Style Dinner, and wrapping up with the annual New 
Year’s resolution (right after our traditional New Year’s Eve Pork and Sauerkraut) 
to restrain my gluttony for 2008! 
              Looking forward to seeing you on 
the 16th and hearing Bill Cassidy’s presenta-
tion. 

Foster S Buchtel,  
President 

TTTTHE DIFFERENCE BETWEEN VETERANS DAY AND HE DIFFERENCE BETWEEN VETERANS DAY AND HE DIFFERENCE BETWEEN VETERANS DAY AND HE DIFFERENCE BETWEEN VETERANS DAY AND     

MEMORIAL DAYMEMORIAL DAYMEMORIAL DAYMEMORIAL DAY    

Memorial Day honors servicemembers who died in service to their country or 
as a result of injuries incurred during battle. Deceased veterans are also re-

membered on Veterans Day but the day is set aside to thank and honor living 
veterans who served honorably in the military - in wartime or peacetime. 

 



The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by president Foster Buchtel. Foster introduced his brother Mike--
who many of us know already (Oh no--there's more than one Buchtel!) and Mike's son Preston, who will be our 
speaker for this evening. (Sorry--I didn't get the names of their lady friends.)  
Foster thanked Loretta and Dave Duda for the coffee and cookies for tonight. Minutes were read from the previ-

ous meeting and were approved as read.  
Treasurer Ann Davis reported that our treasury is in much better shape now than it was last month, thanks to money brought 
in by the Last Annual Pig Roast held at the Iacobucci's and to the auction held last month with Bill Holland holding forth as the 
auctioneer. Also, the club's CD will be coming up for renewal soon. Ann will make a recommendation regarding its renewal.  
Bill Royer is working on the 1939 dash project. He is restoring the instruments and the wiring. Bill asked for suggestions re-
garding how to clean the instrument faces without removing the lettering.  
National president Craig Gorris reported on the Ford V8 Foundation's plans to begin construction of a 40,000 square foot build-
ing before the end of this year. He informed us that he has been elected to continue on for another year as national president. 
Congratulations, Craig!!! Craig encouraged NORG members to consider running for the national board of directors. New poli-
cies instituted by the national club will help members of the board with some of the expenses for attending national board 
meetings. Craig also noted that 6-volt LED taillight bulbs are now available for our early V8s.  
Barb Soltis reminded us that we will have a club tour this Sunday. Meet at the intersection of 534 and 224 at 11:00. We will 
caravan to Brown's Country Kitchen in Pennsylvania where Dave and Nancy Collette will meet us and guide us to a private car 
collection nearby.  
Historian Bill Royer was not able to manufacture any history this month, but he is working on it. Membership chairperson Dick 
Deyling reminded us that club dues for 2008 are due. Dick informed Guy Shively that we will publish a new roster every other 
year. Guy still will do the cover for our roster.  
SEMA representative Pat Rooney announced that there now is a national caucus of legislators who are supporters of old cars. 
This has to be good news for the old car hobby!  
After many years of excellent service, Ruthie Canankamp is resigning as Sunshine Chairperson. Many, many thanks from all the 
members, Ruthie! Sunshine duties will be taken over by Barb Soltis and Georgene Iacobucci.  
Webmaster Don Clink told us that he has added information on the Grand National meet to our website, including a registra-
tion form. He also has added information on Jeep Iacobucci's colorful racing history. Or was that Jeep's racy coloring history?  
John Swigart reminded us that the Christmas dinner will be held on December 8. There will be a sign-up form in the November 
newsletter. John must receive your check no later than November 30 if you plan to attend. Cost will be $15 per person.  
President Foster Buchtel reported on the NORG board meeting that was held earlier today. Dick Deyling made a number of 
suggestions to the board regarding the recruitment of new members. Craig Gorris informed the board that the national club 
has membership kits that we might be able to use. We will consider publishing our "Tips and Tricks" on the website instead of 
in print. All present officers are willing to stand for re-election for next year. It was decided to ask Don Clink if he would con-
sider running for vice president.  
Ruthie reminded us that she still has the small NORG patches for sale for $2.50 each. Barb Soltis congratulated Foster on yet 
another truly outstanding article in the V8 Times. This one was at least 127 pages long! Well, OK, not 127, but it was one of the 
longest regional group reports the magazine has ever published. At least, that's what we will tell everyone.  
The meeting adjourned and guest speaker Preston Buchtel presented the program for the evening. Preston is an architect and 
he talked about things to consider when designing a garage for the antique car hobby. He had a very useful list of things to 
think about, including the architectural style, probable uses (restoration work vs. storage), electrical requirements, placement 
of the garage on the property, workbench space, parts storage, trophy and memorabilia display, parts washing and car wash-
ing facilities, heating, cooling, plumbing, moisture control, and a host of other topics. Thanks much to Preston for a very  
informative presentation!   We went home. Neal Garland, Secretary 

MINUTES FOR THE MEETING MINUTES FOR THE MEETING MINUTES FOR THE MEETING MINUTES FOR THE MEETING 

OF October 19OF October 19OF October 19OF October 19    

DAD SAID’S BY TRUMAN FISHER 

“NO NEED FOR SNOW TIRES, ALL-SEASONS 
DO A FINE JOB.” 

Don’t blame dad. When all-season tires appeared, the 
tire makers spent a lot of time and money convincing us 
of their year-round capability. Today, they’re happy to 
explain why snow tires are better. Bridgestone engi-
neering manager Mark Kuykendall says, “Snow tires 
have treads that remain pliable in the cold and are  
aggressive to catch the road surface.” 

http://autos.msn.com/everyday/GasStations.
aspx?m=1&l=1&zip=44273&x=17&y=9 

 

For those of you with internet: Use the above 
address to check on gas station prices using 
your zip code…. It works…. Make sure you 
use the complete address both lines ….   
georgene 
 
 



Jean & Annette looking over the 
Messerschmitt  in Dave & Karen  
collection. (Hey don’t ask me to pro-
nounce that one, must be German) 

Dues for the year 2008 are Due 
PLEASE JOIN NOW 

2007 FALL FOLIAGE TOUR OUTING2007 FALL FOLIAGE TOUR OUTING2007 FALL FOLIAGE TOUR OUTING2007 FALL FOLIAGE TOUR OUTING    

 

Nancy sent a very interesting review of 
 McConnells Mill State Park  to share with all of us. 
               McConnells Mill State Park, in Lawrence 
County, encompasses 2,546 acres of the spectacular 
Slippery Rock Creek Gorge. Created by the draining of 
glacial lakes thousands of years ago, the gorge has 
steeps sides and the valley floor is littered with huge 
boulders. A gristmill was built in the 1800s to harness 
the power of the water. The park is open from sunrise to 
sunset, year-round 
               Slippery Rock Creek is a Class II to IV river, de-
pending on water level. Spring and Fall are the best 
time for boating.  
Boaters generally start from Rose Point (US 422 bridge), 
outside of the park boundary, to Eckert Bridge, covering 
2.5 miles with a portage around the dam at the Old Mill. 
It is illegal to “run” the dam. An additional 3.5 miles of 
whitewater from Eckert Bridge to Harris Bridge* can 
extend the run for boaters to 6 miles. (*that's the first 
bridge you went over at the bottom of the hill after 

              First off I would like to thank Nancy Collette, 
my pal for sending all the information and photos about 
this outing. It sure helps my job, as editor, a lot easier. 
Especially since I was not able to attend this function. 
So a big THANK YOU Nancy. I sat in our sunroom and 
said a little thankful prayer for the beautiful weather on 
that day.  
              The caravan of 40 drove through McConnells 
Mill State Park after meeting and having lunch. They 
also had the honor to Visit Dave and Karen Berg’s col-
lection of cars and memorabilia. (Dave is National Presi-
dent of AACA. He and his wife came to our picnic in the 
30's Chevy fire engine). He has quite a collection and 
what a variety! Everything from an Auto Red Bug to a 
Duisenberg. He has a Rolls Royce Safari car and the last 
Checker Cab from Cleveland.  

Group of happy diners with Barb and Dave 
the planners Plotting in the background. 

Driving 
through 
McConnells 
Park 

Rocky River 

Stone& wood Bldg & 
Covered Bridge 



2008 National Board Meeting 
LaQuinta Inn & Suites - Airport 

February 13 - February 16,2008 
Reservations (800) 531-5900 Mention "Early Ford V-8 Club" 

Rate: $114.00 + 11% Tax 

Airport Pickup - Call Hotel direct (239) 466-0012 after baggage pick-up 

 

Schedule 
Wednesday - February 13 

• Arrival at La Quinta Inn 
• Dinner on your own - See Restaurant List 

•   Hospitality Room Available 

Noon - 10 pm 

 

Thursday - February 14 

Board meeting 
8 am - 12 noon 

• Travel to Punta Gorda 
• Visit George Mitchell's shop & Fords R Us 

12 Noon - 5 pm 

• Hospitality Room Available 

10 am - 10 pm 

 

Friday - February 15 

Board Meeting 
9:30 am - 5:00 pm 

• Dinner - Bahama Breeze - 7 pm 

• Hospitality Room Available 

10 am-10 pm 

 

Saturday - February 16 

Regional Group #132 Car Exhibit 

@ Edison-Ford Estates in Fort Myers 

 
The Officers & Directors of the Early Ford V-8 Club will have 
their "Face to Face" meeting in Ft Meyers FL Feb 13-16. The 
dates & time for the Board Meeting is attached for your informa-
tion. All members in good standing are invited to attend. 



                                                                        

    

    N.O.R.G. CALENDARN.O.R.G. CALENDARN.O.R.G. CALENDARN.O.R.G. CALENDAR    

                                                        PROGRAMS & ACTIVITIES PROGRAMS & ACTIVITIES PROGRAMS & ACTIVITIES PROGRAMS & ACTIVITIES     

2007200720072007    

 
 

• November 
           16th              Meeting– Presentation: Bill Cassidy, Ford Memorabilia  
• December 
           8 th               Christmas Party, Installation, and Awards Dinner Location Das Dutch Kitchen  
                                       14278 East Lincolnway (Rt.30) Dalton Ohio - Pat & John Swigart  
 

           TO ALL: Please notify me of any additions or changes 
                                                        Georgene 

CHRISTMAS PARTYCHRISTMAS PARTYCHRISTMAS PARTYCHRISTMAS PARTY    

 
Time-8 Dec 2007  

Sit down to eat at 5:30PM 
Location-Das Dutch Kitchen 14278 

East Lincolnway Rt.30) Dalton Ohio 44618 330-683-3114 
Menu-Family style-Roast Beef, Honey Baked Chicken, 

Mashed Potatoes, Gravy, Dressing, Corn, Garden Salad and 
assorted Pies, Drink .(No carry outs) 

Cost-$15.00 Per. Person. This includes tax & tip. 
I must have final head count no later than 30 Nov. Along 

with your money. (No Tickee No Washee) 
Send funds to John Swigart 8270 Leatherman Rd. 

Wadsworth Ohio 44281 

Hey Beth Schilling! 
You sure picked the 
wrong time to miss 
a meeting! You are 
now an official 
looser…. Hope you 

enjoyed your trip. Five bucks more 
goes into the pot! 

ATTENTION ALLATTENTION ALLATTENTION ALLATTENTION ALL 

 
Bill Cassidy is presenting 
a program this month on 
Ford Memorabilia.  
He invites all members to 
share by bringing  any 
memorabilia that they 
have  that might be of  
interest  to our group 

FOR SALEFOR SALEFOR SALEFOR SALE 
Good radiator out of a 46 Ford $100.00. 
Two cast iron intake manifolds $20.00 
ea. Four new Motor Craft tube shocks 
(gas charged) two front two rear $40.00. 
One Ford alternator 15 Volt 70 Amp Neg. 
$25.00. Four Ford carburetors. One EAB-
9510-A, One 59A-95108, One 94 Model 
21-29, One model EAB 5253. Core 
charges are $50.00 each. I want $30.00 
each or all four for $100.00. Contact 
John Swigart  @ 330 769 4319 

 



 The Early Ford V-8 Club of America will be holding the  
45th Anniversary Grand National Celebration 

July 13th– 19th 2008   
Mail this Registration form to Craig and Join us in Dearborn 



HELPFUL HINTSHELPFUL HINTSHELPFUL HINTSHELPFUL HINTS    

TIME TO COOK 

November 

COOKIE BAKERCOOKIE BAKERCOOKIE BAKERCOOKIE BAKER    

2007200720072007    

• November - Lois Stallard 
 
 

YYYYou should try this!ou should try this!ou should try this!ou should try this!    
Here is a new way to prepare your ThanksgiHere is a new way to prepare your ThanksgiHere is a new way to prepare your ThanksgiHere is a new way to prepare your Thanksgiv-v-v-v-

ing Turkey.ing Turkey.ing Turkey.ing Turkey.    
    

1. Cut out aluminum foil in desired shapes.1. Cut out aluminum foil in desired shapes.1. Cut out aluminum foil in desired shapes.1. Cut out aluminum foil in desired shapes.    
2. Arrange the turkey in the roasting pan, p2. Arrange the turkey in the roasting pan, p2. Arrange the turkey in the roasting pan, p2. Arrange the turkey in the roasting pan, po-o-o-o-
sition the foil carefully. (see attached picture sition the foil carefully. (see attached picture sition the foil carefully. (see attached picture sition the foil carefully. (see attached picture 

for details)for details)for details)for details)    
3. Roast according to your own recipe and 3. Roast according to your own recipe and 3. Roast according to your own recipe and 3. Roast according to your own recipe and 

serve.serve.serve.serve.    
4. Watch your gue4. Watch your gue4. Watch your gue4. Watch your guests' faces...sts' faces...sts' faces...sts' faces...     

May your stuffing be tastyMay your stuffing be tastyMay your stuffing be tastyMay your stuffing be tasty    
May your turkey be plump,May your turkey be plump,May your turkey be plump,May your turkey be plump,    

May your potatoes and gravyMay your potatoes and gravyMay your potatoes and gravyMay your potatoes and gravy    
Have nary a lump.Have nary a lump.Have nary a lump.Have nary a lump.    

May your yams be deliciousMay your yams be deliciousMay your yams be deliciousMay your yams be delicious    
AnAnAnAnd your pies take the prize,d your pies take the prize,d your pies take the prize,d your pies take the prize,    

And may your Thanksgiving dinnerAnd may your Thanksgiving dinnerAnd may your Thanksgiving dinnerAnd may your Thanksgiving dinner    
Stay off your thighs! Stay off your thighs! Stay off your thighs! Stay off your thighs!     

    
Happy Thanksgiving!Happy Thanksgiving!Happy Thanksgiving!Happy Thanksgiving!        

MMMMARRIAGE SEMINARARRIAGE SEMINARARRIAGE SEMINARARRIAGE SEMINAR 
 

While attending a Marriage Seminar dealing 
with communication, 

Tom and his wife Grace listened to the in-
structor, 

"It is essential that husbands and wives 
know each other's likes and dislikes." 

He addressed the man, 
"Can you name your wife's favorite flower?" 

Tom leaned over, touched his wife's arm 
gently and whispered, "It's Pillsbury, isn't it?  

Dissolve soap scum from shower 
doors. Clean with a sheet of Bounce. 

AAAA BRIEF HISTORY OF VETERANS DAY BRIEF HISTORY OF VETERANS DAY BRIEF HISTORY OF VETERANS DAY BRIEF HISTORY OF VETERANS DAY    

Veterans Day, formerly known as Armistice Day, was originally set as a U.S. 
legal holiday to honor the end of World War I, which officially took place on 
November 11, 1918. In legislature that was passed in 1938, November 11 
was "dedicated to the cause of world peace and to be hereafter celebrated 
and known as 'Armistice Day.'" As such, this new legal holiday honored World 
War I veterans. 
In 1954, after having been through both World War II and the Korean War, 
the 83rd U.S. Congress -- at the urging of the veterans service organizations -
- amended the Act of 1938 by striking out the word "Armistice" and inserting 
the word "Veterans." With the approval of this legislation on June 1, 1954, 
Nov. 11 became a day to honor American veterans of all wars. 
In 1968, the Uniforms Holiday Bill ensured three-day weekends for federal 
employees by celebrating four national holidays on Mondays: Washington's 
Birthday, Memorial Day, Veterans Day, and Columbus Day. Under this bill, 
Veterans Day was moved to the last Monday of October. Many states did not 
agree with this decision and continued to celebrate the holiday on its original 
date. The first Veterans Day under the new law was observed with much con-
fusion on Oct. 25, 1971. 
Finally on September 20, 1975, President Gerald R. Ford signed a law which 
returned the annual observance of Veterans Day to its original date of Nov. 
11, beginning in 1978. Since then, the Veterans Day holiday has been ob-
served on Nov. 11. 

• 6  Annette Gorris 
• 11  Jay Rounds 
• 24 Cathy Lowery 
• 26  Bob Bachtel 
   
If I’ve missed your 

birthday  
Or 

Have a wrong date 
Please tell me  

So I can correct it. 

• 1  Bob Jones 
• 6  Pat Moore 
• 10  Ed Carr 
• 12  Dan Herrmann 
• 17  Lois Marx 
• 20 Everett Jordan 
• 22  Dick Deyling 
• 23  Charlie Jandik 
• 24  Peggy Buchtel 
• 25  Fred Smith 
• 28   Dan Babarick 
• 28  Bill Crone 

December 

 

 



 
                    Headliner deadline is the first day of the month. 
Please E-mail articles, tech tips, outing 

  write-ups, club news to:                     
  Georgene Iacobucci 
geobucci@neo.rr.com 

*AND* 
Remember to visit OUR website 

Http://norgv8club.org 
To contact our Web Master Don Klink 

Webmaster@norgv8club.org or donclink@att.net  
 

If you wish to have a picture of your car or cars on the site 
email a scan to him anytime  

OR bring a picture to a meeting  
 

 

Early Ford V-8 Club of America 

Northern |Ohio Regional Group 

P.O. Box 1074 

Cuyahoga Falls, OH 44223 

Heck 

PPPPLEASE DO LEASE DO LEASE DO LEASE DO 

NOT FONOT FONOT FONOT FOR-R-R-R-

GET YOUR GET YOUR GET YOUR GET YOUR 

FLU SHOT!!!!FLU SHOT!!!!FLU SHOT!!!!FLU SHOT!!!! 
 


